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2001 In Review

2001 was a pretty quiet year at Sauratown.  Flying wise it seemed that the good weather and favorable winds hardly ever seemed to line up with weekends.  Looking back, I only flew Sauratown ten times, didn’t fly at all during prime time (March-May), and didn’t look back down at launch until October.  Others did much better though.  Bill McCorkle and Kevin Coltrane made the trip from the eastern part of the state several times.  Kevin told me last weekend that he hasn’t gotten skunked at Sauratown yet.

The October’s Best Fly-In was very low key.  We didn’t advertise much and didn’t have any t-shirts made.  This turned out to be a good thing because the weather wasn’t good and not many attended.

Backside Launch Improvements

The best news of the year is the improvements that were made to the SW and NW facing launches.  The Mountain Top Youth Camp who owns the property agreed to let us mound up dirt to make a higher, steeper, smoother slope for the NW slot launch and make an access slope behind the SW rock ramp.   On October 13, Jake Alspaugh’s nephew brought a dump truck load of dirt to the camp and June Bug Covington used his Bobcat loader to ferry the dirt to the top.  Jake, Mike Nester, Jeff Reynolds, Brad Berry, Jerry Campbell and I provided the manual labor.  Jeff, Jake and I got to try out the NW ramp the next weekend and it worked great!  Much less pucker factor, but it is still an advanced launch so be carefull!  No one has had a chance to use the access slope to the SW launch yet but it should make getting up on that ramp much easier and safer.  Thanks to the camp for their cooperation and to Jake for being the motivator and organizer on this project.

2002 Officers

Officers for 2002 were nominated at the December Christmas party/meeting.  Ballots were not sent out because all positions were unopposed.  If you’d like to get involved as an officer the Secretary slot is open.   The officers for 2002 are:

Jeff Reynolds
- President


Doug Hileman – Treasurer

Mike Nester – Vice President

            

          - Secretary



Renew Your Membership

We’re still in pretty good financial shape but we spent more in 2001 than we brought in.  The best way to support the club is to join.  Even if you don’t fly here much your membership dues help make sure Sauratown Mtn. will be here to fly in the future. 

Make your check out to SMHGC and return with the waiver to:

Doug Hileman

4261 Mill Creek Rd

Winston-Salem, NC  27106

Best Air!

